Saddle Rock Ranches HOA
Tuesday, January 10, 2017

Call to Order/Attendance:
Secretary Wayne King called the meeting to order.  Treasurer, Deanne Bihler and approximately, 10 other residents were in attendance, including new resident Nancy Phan – Welcome!  President Lonny Phelps was not able to attend.  King summarized the previous meeting’s minutes - copies of which are available on the SRRHoA website.
Treasurer’s Report:  
D. Bihler indicated the balance was approximately $11,800.  A significant amount of the annual expenses occur during December with the lighting ($2,000) and the holiday party ($3,000 including pizza for kids and gift cards for older kids who supervised).  Discussion ensued about the importance of funding the community events such as the Holiday Party, the Halloween Hayride, and the Spring Cleanup and BBQ as these events help build and maintain the communal nature of the neighborhood.  Additionally, while costs, such as food and facilities rentals, etc., incurred for these events have increased combined with increases in insurance costs, and the fact that dues have not increased in over 5 years, it was decided that the dues should be increased to $120 for 2017.  King and D. Bihler will work on updating the Directory in conjunction with the annual dues mailing.
ACC Update: 
Members Ron Bihler, Dimitri Rentzios and Christopher Noonan were all in attendance and were thanked for their service.  Communication from the ACC is expected to be included with the Dues Notices.
CenCON update: 
No specific events discussed.  Minutes can be found on Cencon or Centennial Websites.
Old Business:
· Street maintenance and Sidewalk request
King reported on status of road repairs.  The City has finished the crack fill and seal program after many years of requests and follow up.  Next, the City is considering alternatives to shore up the shoulders, but given the state of the streets any efforts will only prolong the need to fully replace the streets and this is many years away.  Finally, the HoA will continue to request a sidewalk on the East side of S. Liverpool between E. Arapahoe Road and E. Euclid Drive.  However, as discussed before, this project has not been funded and doesn’t have priority in the City’s CIP (Capital Improvement Plan). 
· Spring Clean-up, BBQ and work day:
A discussion of items to focus on was held and include continued trash pick-up in the bridle trails and perimeter of the neighborhood, planting of flowers at entrances, tennis/sport court sweeping, staining the gazebo and installing some rock and fencing along the North edge of the park along E. Euclid Drive.   Obviously, a good turnout is needed given the nature of the larger projects expected to be undertaken.  
· Holiday Party:
· What a success!  All agreed it was a wonderful party and a special thank you to Steve and Anika Stec for their efforts in planning the Holiday Party! 

· Morning Grandview traffic:
King continues to work with Centennial, Arapahoe County, Aurora and Grandview High School to help educate drivers not to block the intersection of S. Liverpool and E. Euclid Drive in the mornings.  Also, a “Do Not Block Intersection” sign on the West side of Liverpool just north of Euclid is a possibility.
New Business:
· Holiday lights:
Jack’s and neighborhood volunteers will be taking down the respective portions of the lights weather permitting).  Attendees agree the lights looked especially good this year.  The additional amount spent to increase the number of lights and continue to convert to LED was considered money well spent.
· High-Speed Internet:
 A discussion was led by Ron Bihler regarding a high-speed internet service being contemplated by a company called “Ting.”  This service is approximately a Gigabyte or 1,000 MB – nearly 10 times faster than most current offerings.  The service is leveraging the City of Centennial’s recently completed Fiber Initiative.  However, in order for the service to be made available to our neighborhood, enough residents need to indicate their interest to justify the build out of the “last mile.”  Please see the City’s Website or Ting.com for further information.  
· Street Sign down:
 It was noted that a street sign had been hit and was down and now missing at the corner of S. Piccadilly and S. Netherland Way.   King agreed to contact Centennial if it wasn’t replaced timely.
Next HOA Meeting, Tuesday, March 14th, 7pm, Grandview High School, Room L200
Meeting Adjourned
Respectfully submitted,
Wayne King
Secretary, Saddle Rock Ranches Homeowners Association
